FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION
REGULAR SESSION
APRIL 4, 2001
COURTHOUSE
FAYETTEVILLE, WV 25840
MEMBERS Present: John L. Witt, John H. Lopez, Matthew D. Wender
Others Present: Harold Bragg, Tom Stafford, Larry Coleman, Paige
Skaggs,
Lee Ann Gore

The Fayette County Commission met in regular session on this 4t
of April, 2001.

Steve Cruikshank, OES Director appeared before the Commissioners
to discuss appointments to the Fayette County Local Emergency
Planning Committee. Mr. Cruikshank gave a brief summary of what the
Committee would be involved with. Mr. Cruikshank informed the
Commission they need to go back and redo By-Laws. Commissioner Witt
suggested appointing members. Mr. Cruikshank informed the Commission
that the Committee has been inactive, need to schedule a meeting.

Mr. Cruikshank presented to the Commissioners a list of names
(Matthew Wender-Elected state and local official, Sargent Bill Scott-
Law Enforcement, Tim Hannah-Firefighting, Barry Justice-Hospital,
Mike Hamrick-Hospital, George Gannon-Media, Chet Brandon-Facilities,
Kim Casto-Facilities, Forrest Bragg-Emergency Management)he is
requesting to be appointed to the Fayette County Local Emergency
Planning Committee.

Commissioner Wender made a motion to reactivate Committee an
appoint the people listed in the letter from Mr. Cruikshank.
Commissioner Wender asked that a meeting be called as soon as
possible to address By-Laws. Mr. Cruikshank informed the

Commissioners that every person on that list has been approved to

serve. Commissioner Lopez seconded. All approved.



Exonerations were approved and signed.

Larry Coleman, Superintendent Board of Education appeared before
the Commission to discuss the Special School Bond Election; Mr.
Coleman informed the Commissioners that in the meeting held on
February 20" that it was decided that the Board would reimburse.
Commissioner Lopez suggested that the County assume responsibility
and the Board to reimburse. Mr. Coleman informed this is a learning
experience for him. Mr. Coleman informed the Commissioners that the
Board would reimburse the staff for their time. Commissioner Wender
made a motion to underwrite the cost and to invoice the Board for all
expenses in conducting the Special School Bond Election and to tract
County office hours for reimbursement of regular and overtime
expenses and all expenses. Commissioner Lopez seconded.

Earl Pauley, Park Superintendent appeared before the
Commissioners to discuss price changes at the park.

Mr. Pauley and the Commissioners discussed changing the daily
rates, weekend rates, pool party fees, and seasonal passes.

Commissioner Wender asked Mr. Pauley what the other counties’
rates were. Mr. Pauley informed they are astronomical.

Commissioner Lopez made a motion to increase pool passes to
$65.00 for 1°t member, $15.00 for each additional member; single pool
price weekday-children $2.50, adults $3.50; single pool rates
weekends $3.00, adults $4.00; and to increase pool party rates from
$14.26 per hour to $18.00 per hour for two lifeguards; Commissioner
Wender seconded. Unanimous.

Commissioner Lopez suggested that the Commissioners look at camp
charges after this year.

Mr. Pauley informed the Commissioners they are working on



getting natural gas at the Park this year. Mr. Pauley informed the
Commissioners they would be getting gas from Rick Manning, who will
purchase the well behind shelter #1; Mr. Pauley informed the line is
about one and half miles off. Mr. Pauley informed the Commissioners
he will get with Mr. Manning on Monday and will get back with the
Commissioners with more details.

Mr. Pauley informed the Commissioners they would have to buy the
line.

Commissioner Wender asked who would lay the pipe. Mr. Pauley
replied they would have to lay a two inch line per Mark Lokant and
the well would need a three inch line.

The Commissioners discussed the propane cost and the
electricity.

Mr. Pauley informed the Commissioners that he has no pool
manager for this year; Philip Peron with the Fayette County Health
Department will do the chemical tests. Mr. Pauley informed that
Tammy Gill will take a course to be certified for next year.

Commissioner Witt advised Mr. Pauley to get right on gas deal to
save money.

Ms. Holly asked if there was power at the animal shelter
trailer. Mr. Pauley informed he has talked with Jim Johnson, . but had
no response; Mr. Pauley informed he has done everything in his power
and is waiting on the final connection.

Commissioner Wender suggested getting in touch with the Public
Service Commission. Commissioner Witt suggested writing a letter once
Mr. Pauley got back with all the details concerning this matter.

Commissioner Wender madé a motion to approve County Commission

minutes of March 21, 2001; Commissioner Lopez seconded. All



approved.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she had received the Lease
Agreement for the Jail Museum from Paul Blake, Prosecuting Attorney,
that he prepared. Ms. Holly informed the lease is for two years as
agreed.

The Commissioners approved and signed; the lease needs the
signature of the Fayette County Historical Society designated
official.

The Commissioners received and reviewed the Audit Report of
Fayette County for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2000. The
Commissioners signed a report to the Federal Single Audit
Clearinghouse.

Ms. Holly informed she received a request from Region IV
Planning & Development Council for the Fayette County Commission to
proclaim April as Fair Housing Month. Commissioner Lopez made a
motion to proclaim the month of April Fair Housing Month;
Commissioner Witt seconded. All approved. Proclamation signed.

Commissioner Witt signed a corrected Grant Agreement from Claude
Worthington Benedum Foundation on behalf of Gauneka-Ruritans Club, in
the amount of $25,000, as part of the Small Grants for Distressed
Counties program for improvements to the heating system of the
community center building.

The Commissioners reviewed the legal advertisement for the Dog
Warden position. Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the
applications are due by April 13, 2001. i

Outstanding bills were approved.

The Commissioners received and reviewed copies of two grants

from Sheriff William Laird (COPS MOORE 2001 Program and Court



Security Grant).

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she had received an invoice
for shelves at the jail. Commissioner Witt informed they will get
more. |

Jim Kilburn stopped in to thank the Commissioners for their
assistance in getting the Boonesborough/Kanawha Falls Water project
off the ground; completion is scheduled for October, 2002. Mr.
Kilburn thanked Susan Williams for the publicity.

Lee Ann Gore, America’s Promise, appeared before the
Commissioners to thank them for their support and to tell them if
they had any suggestions or projects they wanted her to help with to
let her know. Ms. Gore informed the Commissioners she will work on
pointing the youth of Fayette County in the right direction.

The Commissioners received and reviewed 2001 legislative
updates.

The Commissioners received and reviewed correspondence from
Steptoe and Johnson regarding Roger & Peggy Bryant lawsuit.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Workers’ Compensation
updates.

Commissioner Lopez asked Ms. Holly to remind him of a letter
from the City of Montgomery at the April 13*" County Commission
meeting.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Charter
Communications updating a number of changes in service over the next
few months.

Commissioner Witt informed the Commissioners that WCHS Channel 8
will be back on the air April 20°%.

Discussion was held about the newspaper article regarding the



wireless cell phones reception and towers.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that a letter was sent to
the Public Service Commission last May regarding this matter but the
County Commission did not receive a response.

The Commissioners asked that a letter be sent to the Public
Service Commission, Cellular One and U.S. Cellular to explain the
problem.

Ms. Holly presented to the Commissioners the 2001 Budget Digest
Requests: additional funding for construction costs to install an
elevator ($106,500); Replace 2 flat roof areas of jail and Sheriff’s
Road Office ($25,000); Restoration of slate roof of Historic Fayette
County Jail ($52,000); move and remodel Fayette County Courthouse
juror lounge ($50,000); Purchase and install a generator for the
Valley Tower site ($20,000); Purchase and installation of computer
aided dispatch system for E911 Center ($55,000); Scraping and
painting exterior woodwork of the Fayette County Courthouse
($20,000); Replace exterior doors of Fayette County Courthouse and
construct an accessible ramp ($60,000); Upgrade of existing law
enforcement radio system utilized for emergency services to digital
encryption ($30,000); and upgrade and replacement of the heating,
ventilating and air conditioning (HVAC) equipment in the Courthouse
Annex ($60,000).

The Commissioners approved for Ms. Holly to submit this list for
the 2001 Budget Digest Request.

Commissioner Lopez asked Ms. Holly to check the balance of the
Boomer Ballfield Grant. Commissioner Lopez informed that the fence
is in bad shape.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Crawford & Company



an estimate cost to repair county cruisers.

Commissioner Witt informed the Commissioners that he and the
special advisory members of the Fayette County Memorial Building
Board had inspected the building and found repairs that needed
immediate attention by the Board of Education. Commissioner Witt
requested that a letter be sent to the Board requesting they repair,
scrap, prime, and paint all exterior windows, gutters and downspouts
of the Memorial Building.

Harold Bragg suggested to the Commissioners to have the Sheriff
to start enforcing the law regarding Fayette County residents that’s
running on out of State license plates and address the Assessor for
not enforcing Dog Taxes. Commissioner Lopez suggested sitting down
with the Sheriff to discuss. Mr. Bragg also suggested enforcing
yard sale licenses.

Attorney Jamie Blankenship appeared before the Commission to
present a motion to waive requirements of notice to creditors and
approval of Final Settlement in the Estate of Flora Painter Lewis.

Paul Blake, Prosecuting Attorney was present and informed the
Commissioners he saw no problem with approving the motion.

Commissioner Lopez made a motion to waive required notices to
creditors and approve final settlement; Commissioner Witt seconded.
Unanimous.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the Public Service
Commission a check in the amount of $19,516.38 representing a
disbursement of Wireless E911 subscribers fees for the months of
November, 2000-January, 2001.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Kingston

Resources, Inc. informing they are applying for Phase III Release on



Permit #U-3025-91, issued for 16.9 acres on July 6, 1992,

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Stafford
Consultants Incorporated five copies of the “Preliminary Engineering
Report for Fayette County Commission-Paint Creek and Plum Orchard
Lake Water Line Extension”.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from SCT
congratulating the Commissioners on their recent purchase of the
PSAS2000: Change Account Number subsystem product and a list of their
current pricing information for onsite training and telephone
training.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the
Department of Military Affairs and Public Safety on behalf of the
West Virginia Division of Corrections offering the use of the “Tower”
at Mount Olive Correctional complex for placement of a Repeater by
911 services.

The meetiﬁg was adjourned at 11:07 a.m. The next scheduled

meeting is April 13, 2001.
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FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION

REGULAR SESSION

APRIL 13, 2001

COURTHOUSE

FAYETTEVILLE, WV 2580

MEMBERS Present: John L. Witt, John H. Lopez, Matthew D. Wender

The Fayette County Commission met in regular session on this 13
day of April, 2001.

Commissioner Witt called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m.

Exonerations were approved and signed.

The Commissioners approved releasing payroll.

The Commissioners approved and signed a request to combine or
divide and segregate land as submitted by the Assessor’s Office.

The Commissioners signed Zoning Office minutes of March 27,
2001.

The Commissioners signed equipment list for the Court Security
Grant.

The Commissioners signed invoices for the confinement of inmates
at the Southern Regional Jail for the City of Oak Hill, Town of
Fayetteville, and the City of Mount Hope for the month of March.

The Commissioners signed an order subject to the approval of the
Assessor that John F. and Debbie Miller be afforded tax relief for
tax year 1997, 1998, and 1999 in the total amount of $944.12 in the
form of a refund of $331.13 for tax year 2000 and a credit of $612.99
against taxes owing for the following year or years with said tax
relief being spread over the year or years until the debt is paid.

The Commissioners signed Fayette County Board of Health contract
for Fiscal Year 2001-2002.

The Commissioners signed letters to the Elected Officials

approving their budgets for Fiscal Year 2001-2002.



Ms. Holly reminded the Commissioners of their special meeting on
Tuesday, April 17, 2001 at 10:00 a.m. to Lay the Levy.

Ralph Young, attorney for C-Pac appeared before the Commission
to discuss their proposed contract agreement. Mr. Young presented a
draft agreement to the Commissioners. The Commissioners reviewed and
discussed the draft.

Discussion was held regarding'asking the Assessor to get
volunteers to help with getting dogs registered.

Commissioner Lopez suggested asking the Assessor’s Office to
help with £filling out forms to collect the $3.00 tax assessment for
dogs when they are brought in to be spayed or neutered.

Ms. Holly asked Mr. Young if he had worked with the Prosecuting
Attorney to draft the agreement and suggested talking with the
Prosecuting Attorney regarding the agreement.

Commissioner Wender asked C-PAC for their input regarding the
applicants who applied for the Dog Warden position. C-PAC informed
they would review and come back with their recommendation.
Commissioner Lopez requested that the Dog Warden be allowed to take
the County Vehicle home at night; approved.

Patty Adkins informed the Commissioners they have talked with
their accountant he has agreed to submit expenditure reports monthly.

Commissioner Wender asked if they were ready to start on April
15th, C-PAC informed yes.

Commissioner Wender made a motion to retain the current Deputy
Dog Wardens on a temporary basis to help C-PAC during their
transition and until a new Dog Warden is hired; Commissioner Lopez
seconded. All approved.

Selena Vickers and Tina Wimbish with the Children’s Home Society



appeared before the Commission to request use of the Courthouse lawn
to hold a candlelight vigil on April 27, 2001 from 8:00 p.m. to 9:00
p.m. and asked the Commission if they would fly a flag that the
children designed.

Ms. Vickers also asked for permission for the use of the hall in
the courthouse if inclement weather occurs.

Commissioner Lopez made a motion to allow the Children’s Home
Society the use of the courthouse lawn to hold a candlelight vigil on
April 27 at 8:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m., permission to fly the flag, supply a
line for electricity and contingent use of the hall if inclement
weather occurs. Commissioner Wender seconded. Unanimous.

Commissioner Witt made a motion to add the additional policy for
use of the Memorial Building that non-school groups must have a
Fayette County Board of Education custodian, teacher or coach to open
and lock the building and to be present throughout the scheduled
activity; John Lopez seconded. Unanimous.

The Commissioners signed a letter to the Board of Education
requesting that the Board repair, scrape, prime and paint all
exterior windows, gutters and downspouts of the Memorial Building.

Commissioner Witt made a motion to give Fayette Awning
permission to order the doors for the Courthouse. Commissioner Lopez
seconded with the understanding that the completion and payment of
the project were contingent upon the outcome of current grant
applications for funding; unanimous.

The Commissioners amended the order for C-PAC to operate the
Fayette County Animal Shelter beginning on April 16, 2001.

Commissioner Lopez moved to go into Executive Session to have a

personnel discussion with the maintenance crew.



Upon reconvening from the Executive Session, Commissioner Witt
informed that after their discussion with maintenance no further
action is needed at the bench.

Commissioner Witt made a motion to readvertise for the Dog
Warden position; Commissioner Lopez seconded. Unanimous. Ms. Holly
asked if the Commission wanted any changes in the public
advertisement; the Commission said no qhanges.

Commissioner Wender informed that Pat Ford would be meeting on
April 19*" to discuss the Upper Paint Creek Watershed Project.

Discussion was held regarding Peggy Bennett’s position. The
Commissioners informed that Ms. Bennett will go back on the Fayette
County Park payroll as a part time employee if Earl approves to hire
her part-time. '

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that Know Your County
Government Day is Friday, May 4, 2001. The Commission asked Ms.
Holly to represent the Commission.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the State
Tax Department informing that the County will be receiving a one time
higher Coal Severance Distribution for the year 2001 due to two coal
companies reporting errors in the year 2000.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the
Division of Criminal Justice Services acknowledging receipt of the
application for the Court Security Program funds.

The Commissioners reéeived and reviewed a letter from the Bank
of Mount Hope regarding their responsibilities to various needs and
concerns of the citizens, communities and various activities in their
servicing area.

Commissioner Wender informed he would talk with Council members



of Meadow Bridge regarding the status of interest for a bank in their
town.

Commissioner Witt asked about the status of the Circuit Express;
Ms. Holly informed she had contacted Butch Evans who will pay for the
equipment, but the County would have to pay for a one time cost of
$500.00. Ms. Holly informed the Commission that this expense would
be more than the $500.00; Ms. Holly informed the Commission the
program would be on the County’s AS400 computer system which is
limited on space available for job processing and that a cable would
have to be run to the Circuit Clerk’s office from the AS400 (no
address available on current cable to office). Also, a monthly phone
line expense would have to be paid by the County. The Commissioners
asked Ms. Holly to check into; Ms. Holly reported she had discussed
this with Mr. Evans on February 16 and he was supposed to check into
this and get back to her but he had not.

The Commissioners received from O. T. Sizemore a petition
requesting renaming Bell Creek Bridge Road to Church Hill Road.
Commissioner Lopez made a motion to rename Bell Creek Bridge Road to
Church Hill Road; Commissioner Wender seconded. Unanimous.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the
Division of Highways asking that they change Shot Gun Hollow Road to
Long Branch Road. Due to the similarity of the road name, the
Commissioners asked that this be forwarded to David Neal, E911
Coordinator, to contact residents and request anothér name.

The Commissioners suggested that Earl Pauley, Park
Superintendent, talk with Peggy Bennett regarding whether or not he
needed her to work part-time at the Park. The Commissioners agreed

to continue to pay the County’s share of the PEIA coverage for an



additional 90 days and asked Ms. Holly to notify Ms. Bennett of the
insurance extension.

The Commissioners recessed for lunch until 1:00 p.m.

The Commissioners approved for Earl Pauley to be acting Dog
Warden and for Randy Redden and Dan Pauley to be deputy Dog Wardens
during the transition of C-PAC and until they hire a permanent dog
warden.

Janette Woodrum appeared before the Commission to ask permission
that Phil Davis work his 400 Community Service hours at the
Courthouse; the Commissioners approved. Commissioner Lopez suggested
working him on the third floor.

Ms. Holly asked the Commissioners if they had any other
Legislative Digest requests. The Commissioners informed no.

The Commissioners signed letters to United States Cellular, the
West Virginia Public Service Commission, and Cellular One regarding
the numerous complaints regarding wireless cell phone reéeption
throughout Fayette County.

The Commissioners signed a letter to Dr. Karen LaRoe, President,
West Virginia University Institute of Technology (WVUIT), thanking
her for the offer of the WVUIT building located in Oak Hill for use
by the 4-C Economic Development Authority.

The Commissioners signed a letter to Mike Cobb, Supervisor, West
Virginia Division of Highways informing of citizens’ complaints
regarding the deteriorated condition including potholes and
guardrails of State Route 15 between Mossy and Mahan in Fayette
County. Commissioner Wender requested a copy be sent to Howard
Hughes.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received a fax from



John David regarding the house the County purchased through a special
HUD program. Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she sent a copy of
the information to Paul Blake, Prosecuting Attorney, for him to
review.

The Commissioners approved for Kelvin Holliday, County Clerk to
attend the National Association of Counties (NACo) conference in
Philadelphia.

Commissioner Wender informed he thinks the Commissioners need to
get back with John Sorrenti, Hancock County Commissioner, and
requested Ms. Holly to contact West Virginia University, West
Virginia University Institute of Technology and Marshall University
to find out what personnel and students may be available to undertake
and put together the salary and wage survey.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that Joe Shelton was in to
see her to talk about the telephone system. Ms. Holly asked the
Commissioners if they wanted to put him on the agenda. The
Commissioners informed no.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a check from Claude
Worthington Benedum Foundation for $25,000 on behalf of the Gauneka-
Ruritans. Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the money will
be drawn down as needed.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of a letter from
Sheriff William Laird informing that Dallas Duncan will resign
effective April 20, 2001.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received the proposed
lease back from Ken Eskew with a minor name change to the Jail and
Law Enforcement Museum.

The Commissioners received and reviewed PEIA rate premiums



effective July 1°t. The Commission will pay the increase in premiums
as agreed in the budget and will realize any savings from reduced
premiums for non-smokers.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Senator
Shirley Love confirming his support for the Community and Technical
College Implementation Board recommendations related to WVU Institute
of Technology. Mr. Love also referenced Senate Bill 703.

The Commissioners received and reviewed copies of Fayette County
Park Shelter reservations.

Commissioner Wender asked if there was any interest in having a
County picnic and asked to discuss this at the next meeting.

The Commissioners received and reviewed park and garage
expenditures report for the month of March.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of hotel/motel
tax collections for January-March, 2001. A check was issued to the
New River Convention and Visitor’s Bureau for 50% of the collections.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Thelma
Kincaid, Circuit Clerk informing of the dates the Circuit Clerk’s
Office will be open for persons to vote an absentee baliot. Copy
given to the maintenance department.

The Commissioners received and reviewed.a check from Specialty
Risk Services for Walter Casey’s cruiser.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners of the cancellation notice
she received from PENCO. Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she
had talked with Beverly Oxley with Jim Lively Insurance regarding
this matter. Ms. Oxley faxed a memo saying that the payment and
cancellation notice crossed in the mail, coverage is in force and

will receive reinstatements from PENCO.



The Commissioners received and reviewed correspondence from
Steptoe and Johnson regarding Michelle Lynn O’Dell lawsuit.

The Commissioners received and reviewed correspondence from
Workers’ Compensation Division.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Legislative Digest
requests.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Motorola
regarding Equipment Lease Purchase No. 078-0020973-000.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Branch
Banking and Trust Company (BB&T) informing of the securities held as
collateral to secure the deposits of Fayette County Commission.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Joe
Manchin, Secretary of State informing of the proposed change of
absentee voting from the Circuit Clerk’s Office to the County Clerk’s
Office.

The Commissioners received and reviewed renditions of sketches
of courthouses from Personalized Drawings in Tazewell, Virginia.

Commissioner Lopez made a motion to contribute $2,000 to the
City of Montgomery for pool improvements; Commissioner Wender
seconded. All approved.

Commissioner Witt and Ms. Holly reminded the Commissioners they
will be on vacation next week.

Commissioner Wender suggested writing letters to the County’s
Golden Horseshoe Winners and to Tom Aiello, Assessor congratulating
him on being Elected President of the West Virginia Association of
Counties for 2001-2002.

Commissioner Wender suggested that a letter of thanks be written

to John Sorrenti for his presentation to the County’s elected



officials.

The Commissioners received and reviewed an invitation to join
Joe Manchin, III as he hosts a celebration in honor of the 30
Anniversary of the 26 Amendment, which granted 18-20 years old the
right to vote.

The Commissioners signed State Tax Quarterly Report for the
Fayette County Park for the months of January-March, 2001.

The Commissioners approved to pay $1,395.00 to C-PAC, Inc.
Spay/Neuter Program for the month of March.

The Commissioners received and reviewed estimates from Crawford
and Company for Law Enforcement cruiser. Copy forwarded to Earl
Pauley, Park Superintendent.

The Commissioners received and reviewed the Audit Report and
Financial Statement from Southern Appalachian Labor School
Foundation, Inc. as of December 31, 1999.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Allegheny
Power inviting the Commissioners to attend a Natural Gas Awareness
training session being held Wednesday, May 30, at the County Inns &
Suites at Beckley. Commissioner Witt will attend.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a request from Southern
Appalachian Labor School requesting the Commission continue its
appropriation of $3,000 for Fiscal Year 2001-2002. |

Outstanding bills were approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. The next scheduled

meeting is April 17, 2001.
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FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION
SPECIAL SESSION
APRIL 17, 2001
FAYETTEVILLE, WV 25840
MEMBERS PRESENT: John H. Lopez, Matthew D. Wender

The Fayette County Commission met in special session on this 17® day of April,
2001.

Commissioner John H. Lopez called meeting to order at 10:05 A.M.

Commissioner John Lopez informed that the Commission is to meet the third
Tuesday in April to hear and consider any objections to officially adopt the levy
rates for property taxation for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2001. There was no
one in attendance with objections to levy rates. Commissioner Matthew Wender
offered motion to approve County Commission Levy Order and Rate Sheet.
Commissioner Lopez seconded the motion. County Clerk Kelvin E. Holliday
signed Levy Order and Rate Sheet. Commissioner Lopez and Commissioner
Wender signed order laying the levy to be used in Fayette County for fiscal year
beginning July 1, 2001.

The Commissioners reviewed letter from Judge John W. Hatcher regarding

parking space for Jurors. The Commissioners informed they would discuss this at

their next County Commission meeting.



The Commissioners reviewed vouchers for approval.

Commissioner Wender had been contacted by C-PAC about funds for animal
control center. Prior minutes were reviewed and found the Commission had
approved for the Commission to enter into a contract with C-PAC organization to
operate the animal shelter; the effective date of that contract shall be April 15, 2001.
The minutes did not state an amount but both Commissioners felt the amount was
decided when preparing budget for next fiscal year. $155,928 was approved for
fiscal year 2001-2002. This would calculate to $12,994 monthly. Both felt the
amount for April to June 30, 2001 would be the amount that was budgeted monthly
for next fiscal year. April, 2001 will be half of the monthly contribution being as
they did not take over until April 16, 2001. The Commissioners approved to issue
check to C-PAC in the amount of $6,497 for operational expenses at the animal
control center.

The Commissioners were informed that invoices for professional services at the
Oak Hill Animal Hospital had been misplaced and were not turned in for payment at
the end of March, 2001. Earl Pauley had mistakenly placed them in his personal
vehicle and forgot to turn in. The Commissioners approved to issue check for
$960.00 to Oak Hill Animal Hospital. The Commissioners also approved check in
the amount of $2,000.00 to the city of Montgomery for assistance with their pool.

The Commissioners reviewed a letter from C-PAC Board of Directors in which



they thanked them for the opportunity to serve the Fayette County residents and
animals. The Board asked that they be allowed to use a retired ambulance that
could be reworked to make a mobile pet adoption center. This would allow them to
take animals to different cities within the county as a means of reaching people that
cannot visit the facility. Commissioner Matthew Wender questioned if the county
owned the ambulance. He informed that he would not have a problem with this if
the County owned the ambulance and it was operational. Commissioner John
Lopez requested to get information on the ambulance and they would discuss
further at the April 24, 2001 meeting.

County Clerk Kelvin E. Holliday appeared before the Commissioners with a
letter to them in which he asked that each Commissioner provide names for two
male carriers each for the Special School Bond Election. He informed that he was
cutting his own staff’s time working in the office to control cost in these times of
budget uncertainty. Commissioner Lopez informed he felt offering these jobs to
individuals helped generate interest in the elections and informed he could probably
| limit his workers to 5 to 6. Commissioner Matthew Wender informed he would
offer his 2 positions to Mr. Lopez. He had not been approached from anyone to
work. Final decision was for Mr. Witt and Mr. Lopez to come up with 8 workers
and Kelvin would have 4 workers as carriers for the Special School Bond Election.

He suggested offering persons who normally work at the Courthouse during the |



election to work as poll officials.

County Clerk Kelvin Holliday also informed they would need in votomatic room
the first of next week.

Larry Parsons had requested Commission President John Witt to look over
expenses turned in by William Caudill from the Fayette County Beautification
. Committee. Mr. Witt had requested Commissioner Lopez and Commissioner
Wender review for approval. Commissioner Lopez informed he knew Mr. Caudill
has been traveling all over county and said he did not have a problem with the
invoices. Commissioner Wender also approved invoices.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled for
April 24, 2001 at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes taken by Debbie Berry




FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION
REGULAR SESSION
APRIL 24, 2001

COURTHOUSE
FAYETTEVILLE, WV 25840
MEMBERS Present: John L. Witt, John H. Lopez, Matthew D. Wender

The Fayette County Commission met in regular session on this 24
day of April, 2001.

Commissioner Witt called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

Rod Lang, Region 4 Planning and Development Council appeared
before the Commission to hold the second public hearing on a Small
Cities Community Development Block Grant Fund application in the
amount of $1,242,000 for the Paint Creek, Plum Orchard and Mossy
areas. Present were Dave Pollard, Resource Coordinator and concerned
citizens from the area.

Mr. Lang informed the Commissioners that notice of this hearing
had been published and posted in the required locations.

The meeting was open for public comment. No opposition.

Commissioner Lopez made a motion to adopt the Resolutions and
approved the application; Commissioner Wender seconded. Unanimous,
resolutions signed. The public hearing was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Patty Adkins appeared before the Commissioners to introduce the
new shelter employees and to give an update of what’s going on at the
Fayette County Animal Shelter. Patti Payne was present. Ms. Adkins
reported to the Commissioners that they had 17 adoptions, 3 reclaims,
and 23 euthanized.

Commissioner Wender asked if they were using the Animal Shelter
trailer. Ms. Adkins informed no, but hopefully within the next

couple of weeks they would move into the office.



Commissioner Wender asked Ms. Adkins to keep the Commissioners
informed about what is going on.

Ms. Adkins informed the Commissioners that the Shelter is open
from Tuesday-Friday 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. and Saturday from 11:00
a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Bill Caudill, Chairman, Fayette County Beautification Committee,
appeared before the Commission to ask for assistance in getting the
language changed in the Fayette County Beautification Ordinance from
building to debris. Mr. Caudill asked that one of the Commissioners
go with him to ask the Prosecuting Attorney to request that this be
changed. Mr. Witt said he would go with Mr. Caudill.

Commissioner Wender asked Tim Hannah, Chairman, Fayette County
Solid Waste Authority and Bill Caudill for an update on the Mandatory
Garbage Proposal. Mr. Hannah informed the Commissioners that the
Authority is waiting to hear what changes were made during the
Legislative session.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the minutes are typed,
but have not been proofread. Ms. Holly asked if they wanted to
approve the minutes. The Commissioners asked Ms. Holly to proofread
the minutes before they approve.

The Commissioner approved and signed a request to combine or
divide and segregate land as submitted by the Assessor’s office.

The Commissioners signed several letters to the West Virginia
Development Office asking for extensions until June, 2002 of all
their legislative digest grants.

The Commissioners signed a letter to John Sorrenti, Hancock
County Commissioner, extending their sincere appreciation for his

presentation on February 27, 2001, regarding the study of personnel



classification and pay scales and review of the county employee
personnel policy in Hancock County. The Commissioners also asked Mr.
Sorrenti to submit his travel expenditures so he can get reimbursed
for his expenses.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she had contacted WVU,
WVUIT, and Marshall regarding the study of personnel classification
and pay scales and review of the county employee personnel policy:
she left a voice mail with WVU for Dr. David Williams, at WVUIT she
talked with John David but the undergraduates do not have the
knowledge to do the job on their own, and Dr. Mark Burton at Marshall
University seemed interested and informed they would get information
for performing such a project.

Commissioner Wender suggested to Ms. Holly to talk with Jimmy
Oxendale at WVUIT.

The Commissioners signed a letter to Joe Hays, Jr. with Division
of Highways informing that the Commissioners approved the renaming of
Bell Creek Bridge Road County Route 16/2, Fayette County to Church
Hill Road.

The Commissioners received, reviewed and signed the Lease
Agreement from Ken Eskew with the change of name to Fayette County
Jail and Law Enforcement Museum.

The Commissioners signed an order transferring $5,000 from the
Fayette County General Fund to the Fayette County Ddg Tax Fund.

The Commissioners signed Final Settlement of the account of
Reverend David Peters, Executor of the Estate of Jeanette Opal
Hartsaw.

The Commissioners signed order for the Sheriff of Fayette County

to Administer the Estate of John Woods.



The Commissioners received and reviewed correspondence from
Steptoe and Johnson regarding Michelle 0O’Dell and Roger Bryant
lawsuits.

Ms. Holly advised the Commissioners that Thelma Kincaid, Circuit
Clerk, informed her that the Commissioners would be served with a
Wrongful Death lawsuit in the Estate of Jonathan Wesley Skaggs.

The Commissioners received and reviewed an invitation from the
United Community Services inviting the Commissioners to their 18%
Annual Award Dinner being held at the West Virginia Tech Ballroom on
Friday, May 11, 2001 at 6:30 p.m.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she had received four
applications for the Dog Warden position. Ms. Holly informed the
Commissioners applications would be accepted until Wednesday, May 9,
2001.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Allegheny Energy, Inc.
2000 Annual Report. |

The Commissioners received and reviewed legislative updates from
the West Virginia Association of pounties.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received two accident
reports involving deputies’ cruisers. Ms. Holly informed the
Commissioners she forwarded the reports to Jim Lively Insurance
(Stephen Gray & James Sizemore).

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of a letter to
Kelvin Holliday, County Clerk from Paul Blake, Prosecuting Attorney
informing that after April 13, 2001, Neil Boden is no longer employed
in his office.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of a letter to

Debbie Aliff, Payroll Clerk from William Laird, Sheriff informing



that effective ARpril 30, 2001, Deputy Sheriff H. M. Canterbury will
be retiring as a Deputy Sheriff.

Commissioner Wender made a motion to write an appreciation
letter to Mitch Canterbury for his years of service.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Unemployment claims and
Workers'’ Compensation claims.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a DUI Overtime grant
application from Sheriff Bill Laird.

The Commissioners received and reviewed reinstatement notices
from Hartford Insurance Company.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a memo from Ben Newhouse
informing that a “Spring Clean Up” is scheduled for Friday, May 4 and
Saturday, May 5, 2001 in the Kanawha County area.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Judge John
Hatcher requesting that the air conditioner for his court reporter’s
office be reinstalled. Approved.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Grant Adjustment Notice
from the Division of Criminal Justice Services for the Court Security
Grant.

The Commissioners received and revieﬁed a check from the Sheriff
of Raleigh County for reimbursement of TRIDENT overtime for February
for Deputy Garland Burke, Project #98-DC-27.

The Commissioners received and réviewed the West Virginia Ethics
Review Newsletter.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Verizon a check in
the amount of $41,825.60 for the Emergency Telephone System Fee for
the month of March, 2001.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the Division of



Natural Resources a copy of the 2002 West Virginia Recycling
Assistant Grant Program Guidelines. Ms. Holly informed the
Commissioners she forwarded the original to the Fayette County Solid
Waste Authority.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from General
Motors Corporation informing of a recall involving flexible fan
blades. Original forwarded to Earl Pauley, Park Superintendent.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from Judge John
Hatcher requesting that the Commissioners consider restricting the
use of the county parking lot between Blue Ridge Outdoors building
and the Blankenship law office building when jurors are attending
court.

After a brief discussion, the Commissioners asked Commissioner
Witt to talk with Judge Hatcher again regarding this matter.

Harold Bragg presented to the Commissioners a copy of West
Virginia Code 17A-3-la-Registration of wehicles of new residents and
17A-3-1-Misdemeanor to violate provisions of article; penalty. Mr.
Bragg told the Commissioners they need to start enforcing collecting
taxes on out of state vehicles.

Commissioner Lopez informed the Commissioners that to enforce
this law the municipalities would have to get involved.

Commissioner Lopez Suggested meeting with all the Mayors in
Fayette County to discuss the out of state vehicles and dog issues.

Commissioner Wender suggested writing a letter to the Assessor,
Prosecuting Attorney, and the Sheriff scheduling a follow-up of the
meetings and discussions of March 12 and March 24, 2001 regarding
pursuing the collection of uncollectéd tax revenues, dog taxes, and

unpaid business personal property tax and the enforcement of the



registration of vehicles of new residents. The Commissioners signed
letter requesting they meet on Tuesday, May 15, 2001 to discuss.

The Commissioners asked Ms. Holly to hold the letter from Carl
Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney, regarding the C-PAC contract.

Commissioner Wender presented to the Commissioners a copy of his
response to Carl Harris, Assistant Prosecuting Attérney on his
opinion regarding C-PAC’s draft proposal agreement.

Ms. Holly asked the Commissioners if they wanted her to proceed
with plans for the Courthouse picnic. The Commissioners asked Ms.
Holly to send memos to all the elected officials and department heads
informing they have discussed reviving the Courthouse “covered dish”
picnic and requesting they poll members of their staff to determine
employees’ interest, estimate number of how many will be attending
and date preference. The Commissioners asked Ms. Holly to check for
dates that are available at the Park.

Commissioner Lopez informed the Commissioners he would like to
discuss workers for Special School Bond Election. Commissioner Lopez
informed he thinks Kelvin Holliday should hire more workers to carry
the supplies. Commissioner Wender informed he feels that Mr.
Holliday is complying with the Commissioners’ request to cut back on
expenses. Commissioner Lopez informed that for the Levy Election he
would like more workers.

Commissioner Wender requested Ms. Holly to get in touch with
Vivian Parsons or Patti Hamilton to see if Fayette County could host
the Regional Legislative Wrap up meeting.

Payroll and outstanding bills were approved. Paayroll approved
to be released Friday, April 27.

Commissioner Wender informed the Commissioners that the



Workforce Investment Board, Bill Loope, Rick Fisel, and Carol Morgan
would like to put in place a one-stop satellite center in the Plateau
area and a full service center in the Valley. Commissioner Wender
informed the Commissioners that this would be no cost to the County.

The Commissioners decided to pursue after July 1° and invite the
Kanawha County Commission and Karen LaRoe, WVUIT, to sit down to see
what they can come up with to have a full service office in
Montgomery. Bill Loope is writing the letter to set up the full-
service center.

The Commissioners signed a letter to Southern Appalachian Labor
School (SALS) expressing their support of the plan to develop a low-
income housing project in Page.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:28 p.m. The next scheduled

meeting is May 9, 2001.
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FAYETTE COUNTY COMMISSION

REGULAR SESSION

AUGUST 8, 2001

COURTHOUSE

FAYETTEVILLE, WV 25840

MEMBERS Present: John L. Witt, Matthew D. Wender

The Fayette County Commission met in regular session on this 8t
day of August, 2001.

Commissioner Witt called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m.

Exonerations were approved and signed.

The Commissioners approved and signed several requests to
combine or divide and segregate land as submitted by the Assessor’s
Office.

The Commissioners signed an order appointing Deborah Sizemore as
a member of the Fayetté County Planning Commission to replace Adona
Pugh.

%he Commissioners signed a letter to the Drug Enforcement
Administration informing that the Fayette County Animal Shelter
located at Route 2, Fayetteville, Fayefte County, West Virginia was
damaged in a flood on July 8, 2001 and is now located in a temporary
sheltér at Route 19, Milroy Grose East, Lansing, West Virginia.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that C-PAC called Debbie
Berry, Bookkeeper/Accounting, about setting up garbage service for
the temporary animal shelter. The Commissioners approved.
Commissioner Wender asked Ms. Holly to make sure this is included
under FEMA expense and give a copy to Tom Woodrum.

The Commissionérs received and reviewed a report on calls

received and answered from C-PAC to the Fayette County Animal

Shelter.



Ms. Holly presented to the Commissioners invoices to be approved
for Ms. Berry to prepare checks.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that there was a correction
made in the amount of the Hotel Occupancy Tax appropriation for July-
Aug-Sept, 2000; the total amount should have been $10,501.00 but the
check was only written for $5,735.13. Ms. Holly has prepared a check
to pay the difference; the Commissioners approved.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the Court Security
Grant included funding for the courthouse doors (100%). Ms. Holly
informed the Commissioners that since the courthouse is considered a
historic landmark, Sheriff Bill Laird informed her that according to
West Virginia Code 29-1-8 alterations dealing with historic landmarks
and paid for by State funds has to be approved by the West Virginia
Department of Culture and History. Ms. Holly informed the
Commissioners that Sheriff Laird is preparing a letter to the Deputy
State Historic Preservation Officer.

The Commissioners advised Ms. Holly that Earl Pauley, Park
Superintendent, needed a letter written to the West Virginia State
Agency for Surplus Property requesting the trailer that was damaged
at the Animal Shelter during the July 8% flood be released from V
compliance by Surplus Property.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received a call from
Lewis Shockey requesting that the lien be released on the title of
the old ambulance that he purchased at the last auction. Ms. Holly
informed the Commissioners she has to receive a release of lien from
the State Office of Emergency Medical Services since the ambulance
was originally purchased in part by State funds.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received from Valley



High School an invoice requesting reimbursement for long distance
telephone calls made by flood relief workers stationed at the school
during the flood emergency. The Commissioners approved to pay and
submit for FEMA reimbursement.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that she had received a
call asking if the Commissioners’ reward for unsolved murders was
still in effect. Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners they had
approved the reward back in 1987. The Commissioners informed that
this was a one—fime reward only if the person charged is convicted by
the Prosecuting Attorney.

Commissioner Wender asked Ms. Holly to check the Assessor’s
Office travel vouchers to see if any mileage was turned in that was
related to the flood; if so, this mileage should be given to Tom
Woodrum for FEMA to reimburse.

Ms. Holly presented FEMA reports to the Commissiopers.

Ms. Holly reminded the Commissioners of the meeting tomorrow at
12:30 with Department of Tax and Revenue Cabinet Secretary Brian
Kastick who is the Recovery Coordinator appointed by the Governor to
oversee the overall housing and community recovery efforts. Mr.
Kastick is requesting local input on the flood relief efforts and the
long-term planning for Fayette County. |

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that she received one
proposal from Appalachian Office Products for maintenance on all
copiers for the courthouse, annual cost $9,700.00. Ms. Holly
reported that these machines currently are under separate maintenance
agreements at approximately the same cost and better coverage for the
number of copies.

The Commissioners approved the maintenance for the copier



machine in the County Commission’s Office.
Commissioner Wender asked Ms. Holly to get maintenance bids on
the elevator and HVAC units at the courthouse and courthouse annex.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that she received a copy of
a letter from Attorney John Shumate, Jr. asking if the Commission
wishes to cross examine Dr. Curtis Thomas regarding Harold Conner’s
Workers’ Compensation claim. The Commissioners informed they did not
wish to cross examine Dr. Thomas.

The Commissioners approved to pay $500.00 contributions to the
Mountain RC&D and $1,000 to the Upper Kanawha Valley Community Center
for the Fiscal Year 2001-2002 as approved in the budget.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the West Virginia
Development Office projects to be considered for funding from the
Local Economic Development Authority Program (LEDA) during fiscal
year 2002-Fayette County Sheriff’s Department-$15,000 and Fayette
County Chamber of Commerce-$10,000. »

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the West Virginia
Development Office project to be considered for funding from the
Governor’s Community Partnership Program (GCPG) during fiscal year
2002; Fayette County Weatherization-($2,500), REACT-($5,000), Youth
Soccer Association-($22,000), Princess Theater-($10,000), Fayette
County Youth Soccer-($4,000), Christian Helping Others Food Pantry-
($8,000) and Emergency Food Assistance Center-($8,000).

The Commissioners received and reviewed from the West Virginia
Development Office a Time Extension Policy Notification until June
30, 2002 for Ruritans Center, Gauneka-Ruritans Building, Computer
Equipment and Sheriff’s Office Renovation, Upper Kanawha Valley,

Minden Community Center, Marquis De LaFayette, Fire Hydrants, Boomer



Ballfield, Sewage Plan Study, Upper Kanawha Valley, and Sheriff’s
Department.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners that the grant for the
elevator will expire on June 30, 2002 and she asked the Commissioners
if they wanted her to contact the architect. Ms. Holly informed the
Commissioners that according to the preliminary estimate there would
be additional costs for the elevator exceeding the amount of the
grant.

Commissioner Witt presented to the Commissioners a flood relief
contribution from all Elected Officials and County Agency Department
Heads from Kanawha County Commission, amount $2,304.00.

Steve Cruikshank appeared before the Commission requesting part-
time help for the Office Emergency Service Office (OES). Mr.
Cruikshank informed he had talked with W. D. Smith and Alice King
regarding getting a Economic Development Authority grant.

Commissioner Wender made a motion to hire on a temporary basis a
part time employee for the OES office. Commissioner Witt seconded.
After a brief discussion, the motion was tabled until Steve
Cruikshank, OES Director, reported back with a rate of pay for the
position.

Richard Halstead appeared before the Commission with a request
to be removed as Administrator of the Harold Campbell Estate. Mr.
Halstead informed the Commissioners the reason is the heirs cannot
come to. terms in settling the estate. The Commissioners asked Mr.
Halstead who was his attorney. Mr. Halstead informed Michael
Anderson and Carl Harris is the attorney representing the Estate of
Harold Campbell. The Commissioners thanked Mr. Halstead for coming

and informed him they would check with the Prosecuting Attorney’s



Office regarding this matter. Commissioner Wender asked Mr. Halstead
to leave his mailing address so that they could let him know about
their decision.

Earl Pauley, Park Superintendent appeared before the
Commissioners for approval of the service exchange of a motor for the
Komatsu for the Fayette County Park. The cost for the service
exchange would be $18,635.00 and a rebuilt motor would be $8,019.00;
Ms. Holly advised the Commission that this exceeded the $15,000 limit
and would have to be advertised for bids. Commissioner Wender made a
motion to advertise for bids for the repair and service exchange of
the Komatsu. Commissioner Witt seconded.

Mr. Pauley informed the Commissioners that a contractor crew was
down dredging the creek and any metal or debris they would haul but
requested permission to bury trees, rocks, and debris from the flood
on County property. Ms. Holly suggested to Mr. Pauley that he should
talk to Larry Parsons, Fayette County Solid Waste Authority, and also
get approval from the Department of Naturai Resource (DNR) before
allowing. John Witt requested that DNR fax a letter of approval to
the Commission.

Commissioner Witt made a motion to go into Executive Session
with Earl Pauley to discuss a personnel matter. Commissioner Wender
seconded.

Upon reconvening from the Executive Session the Commission
informed this was a personnel mattef at the Fayette County Park. No
decision made.

Tom Aiello, Assessor, appeared before the Commission to inform
them of the flood relief donation they received from the Kanawha

County Commission and staff ($2,304.00). Mr. Aiello informed the



Commissioners he was told that they are still collecting money for
flood relief to help Fayette County. Mr. Aiello suggested to the
Commissioners that a nice thank you letter be written.

Martha Carver appeared before the Commission with a complaint
about her neighbors and their dogs. Ms. Carver complained of the
neighbors dumping in pond and dogs not having a leash. She informed
the Commissioners of several calls she made to the 911 Center
regarding this matter. The Commissioners told Ms. Carver they will
check with the Sheriff’s Office and the Fayette County Animal Control
regarding this complaint.

Commissioner Witt introduced James Ennis, Director of Business
Development and the person who designed the Fayette Station Bridge
Herbert M. Mondel, P.E.,V.P., GAI Consultants, Inc. who stopped by to
say héllo.

Commissioner Wender informed the Commissioners that he had
attended the first meeting held at Kilsyth after the flooding to
discuss the sewage and other damages. Commissioner Wender informed
it was suggested that the Commission reactivate the Dunloup Creek
Watershed Project in Fayette County. Commissioner Wender made a
motion for Dave Pollard to write a letter to the Natural Resources
Conservation Service and to the Southern Soil Conservation District
requesting they reactivate the Dunloup Creek Watershed Project in
Fayette County. Commissionef Witt seconded. All approved.

Commissioner Wender made a motion for the Commission to approve
$2,000 funding for an independent study on the impact that timbering,
mining and agriculture had on the severity of the July 8% flooding.
Commissioner Witt seconded. Unanimous. Commissioner Wender gave a

press release to the media.



Ms. Holly presented to the Commissioners copies of Shelter
Rental Agreements from the Fayette County Park.

The Commissioners received and reviewed correspondence from
Steptoe and Johnson regarding several lawsuits.

The Commissioners received and reviewed quarterly franchise fees
from.April 1, 2001 to June 30, 2001 from Charter Communications,
amount $15,917.01.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a letter from the Public
Service Commission informing Shelia Withrow that her letter
concerning main line extension request on Hawver Road in Fayette
County has been referred to the Public Service Commission’s Waste and
Wastewater Division for response.

The Commissioners received and reviewed from Powellton Company,
L.L.C. Community Impact Statement application. Original forwarded to
Tim Richardson, Zoning Officer.

Ms. Holly informed the Commissioners she received the signed
agreement from West Virginia University and a draft of the Job
Analysis Worksheet.

The Commissioners received and reviewed a copy of the Statement
of Expenditures from the Fayette County Park and Central Garage as of
June 30, 2001 and July 31, 2001.

The Commissioners received and reviewed Workers’ Compensation
claims.

Ms. Holly reminded the Commissioners of their Annual County
Commissioneis meeting being held this weekend at Canaan Valley
Resort.

The Commissioners received and reviewe